
MINUTES OF COMMISSION MEETING 

Wednesday, December 9, 2015 

Lexington Square Elmhurst 

ELMHURST SENIOR CITIZENS COMMISSION 

 
 

COMMISSIONERS (PHYSICALLY) PRESENT: Monica Barichello, Georgia Dolan, Heide Forbush, 

Grayson Haller, Kris Hansen, Cathy Jordan, Peggy LoCicero, Ruth Maple, Terri Mosley, Kristin Sanderson, 

Amy Srail, Chris White, Maureen Wood, Carol Yesko 

COMMISSIONERS NOT PRESENT: Jackie Haddad, Kathy Lorenz, Pam Morrissey 

PRESENT: Angela Bentsen (M.F.S.), Ralph King (D.S.C.C.), Ellen Cyprian & Sheila York (City of 

Elmhurst), Betsy D’Onofrio 

 

1. The meeting was called to order by Cathy Jordan at 12:40 p.m. 

 

2. The minutes of the November 11, 2015 minutes will be approved at the February 10, 2016 meeting. 

3. Public Comments--There were no public comments. 

4. Cathy mentioned that the Pocket Pals were mailed and have been received by city residents. She and Ruth 

attended the December 2
nd 

meeting at the Park District concerning a new facility with possible senior 

services. Michael Bram told her that the money is in the city budget for Ride DuPage and it was 

subsequently supported by the council at its next meeting. Cathy introduced Betsy, who may present for a 

senior conversation in the future, and who has an interest in possibly joining the commission. 
 

She received an email from Prairie State Legal Services about a low income Elmhurst resident, Nelson Ortiz, 

who lives on Myrtle. Per the Prairie State bylaws one board member must reflect their client base. The 

Senior Commission was asked to endorse this candidate. 

 

MSC  Georgia moved that Nelson Ortiz be recommended as a candidate for the Board of Prairie State Legal 

Services. 

 

5. Other Business—none 

 

6. Adjournment—There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m. 

 

 
 

 THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE 1:00 P.M., WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2016 

AT THE ELMHURST PUBLIC LIBRARY 

 

Heide Forbush, Secretary 
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